PROGRESS   OR  RETROGRESSION?
one hand, to recognition of the long existing necessity of
lightening the burdens on agricultural produce, and, on the
other, to the fall in world prices. The former argument might
be more effective if the principal benefit of the reduction of
land-revenue had been widespread and not restricted thus far
to the comparatively few large landowners. The fall in world
prices did no doubt cause a tremendous decrease in land-
revenue but the decrease has been out of all proportion to the
fall in prices. It must be observed also that no proportionate
decrease occurred in the animal head-tax although the price of
animals fell as sharply in 1930 as that of agricultural produce.
Thus, while koda produced 5.2 per cent of the total receipts in
1921, it produced 7 per cent in 1928 and 6.2 per cent in 1931.
The comparatively steady returns are hardly explained by
increasing efficiency in collections and by increase in
flocks but rather by the fact that most of the animals were
owned by tribes whose voices counted for little in official
circles.
Less tangible evidence seems to exist for the success of the
attempts to eradicate corruption from revenue assessment and
collection and from financial administration than for any other
aspect of administrative activity, although every British official
in the Ministry of Finance has striven for that end. The
existence of dishonesty and of jobbery for financial favours,
which seems to have increased from 1929-30 onwards, has been
one of the most unsatisfactory features of administrative life,
as most Iraqis admit. The tendency has been to lay the blame
upon Turkish ex-officials and upon practices inherited from
Turkish days, but the evil seems to be too prevalent to be thus
accounted for. The true explanation seems to lie in the fact
that public spirit has not yet been able to rise above the natural
desire to avoid taxation, no less strong in Iraq than in other
countries. The attitude of Parliament to personal aggrandise-
ment at the expense of national interests has already been
indicated. Even Ministers have been known to take advantage
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